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2021 Rollin’ Oldies Newsletter 
Cruises, Shows, and Activities 

By Cruise Master, Tom Hinckley 
 

March 
March 19 -- A bowling tournament between 
car clubs.  There will be 5 to 6 clubs in 
attendance.  The cost is $10.00 and that 
includes shoes.  We will meet at Kohl’s and 
leave at 10:45 for the beginning at 12:00.   
 
April 
April 14 – The Salem Auto Club Council has 
been given a date for a group tour of the 
Brothers car collection. The date is Thursday, 
April 14, 4pm-8pm. The charge is $15 per 
person.   You must call Vicki Champ at 503-
910-5952 to reserve a spot and arrange for 
payment with her.  After payment is received 
you will receive the address.  After everyone 
signs up we can decide on car-pooling up to 
Salem.  Do not wait. When they reach 
capacity registration will be closed.  Children 
under the age of ten are not permitted.  The 
tour takes at least 2 hours.  Call Vicki Champ, 
Secretary of the Salem Auto Club Council at 
503-910-5952. 
 
April 16 – Cherry Blossom Run in Salem.   
 
April 24 – Corvallis Historic Auto Club 54th 
Swap Meet and Dust-'Em-Off Car Show at the 
Fairgrounds, Corvallis.  
 
May 
May 20 and 21 – Linn Benton Community 
College Automotive Technology Department 
dyno days.  Details to follow.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ROLLIN' OLDIES GENERAL MEETING 
March 1, 2022 

 
The meeting was called to order by President 
Dave Faller.  The Pledge Allegiance was recited 
and the birthdays and anniversaries were 
celebrated in song.   
 
There were no corrections or additions to last 
month’s meeting minutes. 
 
There were 38 members in attendance. 
 
Treasurer Linda Meredith gave her report.   
 
Cruise master Tom Hinckley informed the 
members that the burn ban was lifted from 
March 1st to June 15th.  If we are to have a 
cruise in on Thursday, Tom will need help on 
putting this on.  We were informed that there 
are several people giving tours of their car 
collection.  Contact Tom for more information.  
On the 19th will be a bowling tournament 
between car clubs.   There will be 5 to 6 clubs 
in attendance.  The cost is $10.00 and that 
includes shoes.  We will meet at Kohl’s and 
leave at 10:45 for the beginning at 12:00.  
Portland Swap meet and show is at the end of 
the month at the Expo and Raceway.  Coming 
up are the Cherry Blossom Poker Run, Corvallis 
swap meet and show.  Spring Hill Car Show will 
be on July 10th at Bryant Park this year. 
 
Carol Hood announced that there were 17 
people at the Salem Council meeting.  The 
Cherry Blossom Poker Run will have 6 stops.  
The food collected will be donated to the Boys 
and Girls Club.  October Fest is the 17th and 
18th.   
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April Birthdays 
Gale Stogsdill                  2 
Cortney Nash                                            3 
Lori Halsey      8 
Bob Weidner                11 
Dallas Womack   13 
David Faller    24 
Russell Fyke                                             25 
John Wood    26 
Susan Angland                                        26 
Herb Hopper                27 
Liza Bosworth                28 
Linda Wood    28 
Judy Hopper                30 
Kay Misner                                              30 

April Anniversaries 
Junior and Tammy Barker  25 
D J and Cynthia Freeman  27 
 
 
 
 
 

A new club named the Model T Club has 
started. Regarding next year’s Poker Run, we 
need to think about having a station there.  At 
least four people are needed to man it. 
 
Next meeting please come up with suggestion 
of places we can go to for Friday Night Dinners. 
 
Remember we have a Car Show to organize 
and volunteers are needed. 
 
New Business:  A motion was made and 
seconded to donate $100.00 to the Blue 
Angels.  The motion was voted on and carried. 
 
Car of the month is Mario Mata.  Membership 
went to Melody Hutchison. 
 
Louie announced that his group is giving out 
blue recycle bags to be turned in at Bottle 
Drop.  The funds will go to DV vans. 
 
Remember that we are still collecting socks, 
hats, and gloves.  There is also a need for 
diapers. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:44pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Treasurer, 
Lorna A. Sebastian                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

March Birthdays     
Kate Walter      1 
Dan Miner      4 
Randy Corrigan   14 
Betty Weidner                19 
Dottie Andersen   24 
Neal Hubbard                25 
Rodney Gray                30 
Karen Grant  
   30 
March Anniversaries 
Steve and Lorna Sebastian    3 
Robert and Carolyn Phillips    6 
 

 

(Thank Bryan Covell for the following.  If you think 

it is too tough on car restorers or spouses, let him 

know.  –ed. ) 
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Sargent at Arms:  Verle Steele 

 

 
Web Master:  Don Hammer 

 
Hospitality:  Dottie Anderson      541-974-6604 

 

 
Membership:  Sheila Peterson    541-905-3709 

 
Salem Council Rep:  Carol Hood 541-926-3467 

 
Newsletter Editor:  Lou Dupuis   541-207-3751   

7945 NW Hope Drive, Corvallis OR  97330  

lou.dupuis49@gmail.com  

 
 

Rollin’ Oldies Officers 

 
President:  Dave Faller         541-926-0098 
 

 
Vice President:  Dan Miner       541-409-3111 
  

 
Secretary:  Lorna Sebastian       541 791-3301 
 

 
Treasurer:  Linda Meredith     541-570-1797 
 

 
Acting Historian: Dottie Anderson 541-974-6604                 

 

 
Cruise Master:  Tom Hinckley      541-926-6564 
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